Chief Horvath,

I want to take a quick second to let you know how impressed and appreciative I am after yesterdays extended mountain rescue in Madera Canyon. I spoke with Captain Guerrero and explained the situation we were responding too for situational awareness only. Then after arriving on scene and finding out that the patient was three plus miles up the trail, I called Captain Guerrero and requested a unit from Tubac Fire to respond. Firefighter Slate and Trevino arrived quickly and asked one question, "Where do you need us?".

Firefighter Slate and Trevino worked the entire rescue without a single complaint or issue. Their "get-r-done" attitude and lightheartedness was refreshing!

Please pass on my thanks!

Joey

Very Respectfully,

J. Kosiorowski

Joey Kosiorowski | Division Chief



Green Valley Fire District

1285 West Camino Encanto Green Valley, Arizona 85622 520/625.9400 – Administration 520/820.5750 – Cellular jkosiorowski@gyfire.org

To ensure compliance with the open meeting law, recipients of the message should not forward it to other Members of the Board. Members of the Board may reply to this message, but they should not send a copy of their reply to other members of the Board.

This communication may contain confidential and/or proprietary information and may not be disclosed to anyone other than the intended addressee. Law strictly prohibits any other disclosure. If you are not the intended addressee, you have received this communication in error. Please notify the sender immediately by call 520/625.9400 and then destroy the communication including all content and any attachments.

Thank you.

[&]quot;You're never wrong to do the right thing" Mark Twain

Chief, I was sent this today from ST. Marys staff. The crew mentioned was Andres and Ricky. Good job.

Genaro Rivera

Assistant Fire Chief

Tubac Fire District.

grivera@tubacfire.org

1-520-398-2255

From: Scroggs, Julieta < <u>JULIETA.SCROGGS@carondelet.org</u>>

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2019 10:22 AM

To: Genaro Rivera **Cc:** Gonzales, Anthony

Subject: Kudos

Dear Chief

I wanted to send a thank you and a good job done to one of your crews from last night, I believe it was after midnight on 6/25. I don't know which unit because I am not at St. Mary's today to pull the other call they had brought in. The crew brought in a transfer patient for a stroke. After they had transferred care, when they were in the EMS bay, a car drove up with a man asking for help. The patient was a 57 y/o female in full code arrest. The crew got the patient out of the car onto their gurney, started compressions and rolled her into the ED. The attending doctor happened to be our EMS Medical Director, Dr. Curry. He stated the crew was great and stayed to assist the ED with this patient. The patient did stabilize and went to the ICU.

I am happy to report the patient will awake and respond to commands this morning. Patient has a lot of comorbidities but hopefully she continues in the right direction.

Dr. Curry emailed me this morning to make sure we commend this crew for a great job and for being part of the team.

Thank you again.

Julieta Scroggs

EMS Liaison | Pre-hospital Manager

Carondelet Health Network

St. Joseph's Hospital 350 North Wilmot Road, Tucson, AZ 85711 St. Mary's Hospital 1601 West St Mary's Road, Tucson, AZ 85745 p: 520.343.0077

United States Department of the Interior



NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

Tumacácori National Historical Park Post Office Box 8067 1891 East Frontage Road Tumacácori, AZ 85640



July 8, 2019

Fire Chief Cheryl Horvath Tubac Fire District Post Office Box 2881 Tubac, AZ 85646

Dear Chief Horvath:

A belated note to say thanks to you and the Tubac firefighters who supported the recent Dia de San Juan event held at Tumacácori National Historical Park. The event is a cultural celebration to welcome the summer season, and the arrival of summer monsoon rains. Over 150 people enjoyed our youth focused gathering, which included a variety of water games and cool refreshments. The day culminated with a "super soaker" event, compliments of one of your engines and its crew.

Whether it's supporting annual events such as Dia de San Juan or our La Fiesta de Tumacácori event in December, providing first aid or fire extinguisher training for staff, or help with building and fire inspections, your district delivers exceptional support to the park.

We are fortunate and grateful to have such a supportive and engaged fire department. Thank you for the assistance you provide to the park, for all the public outreach to our local communities, and for exemplifying the slogan Community Strong!

Sincerely,

Robert Love

Park Superintendent

cc: Tubac Fire Board Chair Mary Dahl